
In August, Benesch published a client 
bulletin outlining new change of operator 
(“CHOP”) license requirements for long-
term care facilities in Ohio that were 
approved as part of the Ohio Fiscal Year 
2020-2021 Operating Budget (the “New 
Requirements”). 

The New Requirements took effect October 
17, 2019. Within the last week, the Ohio 
Department of Health (“ODH”) published 
new application materials intended to 
implement the New Requirements. Official 
guidance remains limited; however, below 
is a summary of the significant changes to 
the application materials.

•  $1 Million Bond. If the CHOP is 
consummated by the execution of a lease, 
the applicant must provide verification 
that the applicant has secured a bond 
with a term of at least twelve months, has 
an annual renewal, and is for an amount 
equal to or greater than $1 million dollars. 
If the applicant is unable to obtain such a 
bond, or if the CHOP is consummated in 
some way other than the execution of a 
lease, the applicant must provide an 
attestation by a CPA indicating that the 
applicant has financial resources to cover 
any reasonably anticipated revenue 
shortfall for at least twelve months after 
the CHOP occurs. The CPA attestation 
must include

projected financial statements acceptable 
to ODH.

• �Ownership Disclosures and
Verification of Requisite Experience.
In the CHOP license application, the
applicant must demonstrate at least five
years of experience in the ownership,
operation, management, or administration
of long-term care facilities, which list may
include long-term facilities located within
and/or outside of Ohio. For purposes of
the application, “current and past long-
term care experience” includes:

– �Current and past ownership in long-
term care facility operations.

– �Current and past ownership in real
property on which a long-term care
facility is located.

– �Current and past service as a long-
term care facility administrator or
manager.

• �Quality Assurance and Risk
Management Attestation. The applicant
must provide a signed attestation
confirming that the long-term care facility
undergoing the CHOP has a quality
assurance and risk management plan
for the operation of the long-term care
facility on and after the effective date of
the CHOP.
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Additional Information
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As a reminder, this Advisory is being sent to draw your attention to issues and is not to replace legal 
counseling.

UNITED STATES TREASURY DEPARTMENT CIRCULAR 230 DISCLOSURE:  TO ENSURE COMPLIANCE WITH 
REQUIREMENTS IMPOSED BY THE IRS, WE INFORM YOU THAT, UNLESS EXPRESSLY STATED OTHERWISE, ANY 
U.S. FEDERAL TAX ADVICE CONTAINED IN THIS COMMUNICATION (INCLUDING ANY ATTACHMENTS) IS NOT 
INTENDED OR WRITTEN TO BE USED, AND CANNOT BE USED, FOR THE PURPOSE OF (i) AVOIDING PENALTIES 
UNDER THE INTERNAL REVENUE CODE, OR (ii) PROMOTING, MARKETING OR RECOMMENDING TO ANOTHER 
PARTY ANY TRANSACTION OR MATTER ADDRESSED HEREIN.

• �Professional Liability Insurance 
Attestation. The applicant must 
provide a signed attestation confirming 
that the applicant has professional 
liability insurance of at least $1 million 
per occurrence and $3 million in the 
aggregate.

When it comes to transactions involving 
long-term care facilities, the New 
Requirements and the above changes to 
the CHOP license application will require 
greater attention and more in-depth due 
diligence by owners and operators of long-
term care facilities in Ohio. 

For more information, or if you have 
questions, contact a member of Benesch’s 
Health Care & Life Sciences Practice Group.


